Deputy Mayors Report Oct 22 2020
Oct 7 2020 meeting with LSA County council, Sunrise, and Sandy Beach

The county asked us as a delegation to discuss the situation of large amounts of
water being held back at Dushane and Anderson Lakes, and a large amount of
water accumulating in fields west of RR12a near Sunrise Beach. This water
would normally flow into Sandy Lake.

Several causes were discussed, those being culverts plugged and or at improper
depths, natural drainage channels that have being filled or damaged and beaver

dams.

It was moved by LSA County Council, that they would do repair or replacement
work on any culverts or roadways as per general maintenance. This would
include opening up beaver dams situated on county property where assessable.

Send a letter of complaint to environment about unauthorized hold back of
water.

Get a quote from Environmental firm for a drainage study. This will be reviewed
by all three parties in regards to a cost share,

Open up Beaver dams on private property with permission of owners.

Sunrise and Sandy to send joint letter to Alexander in regards to Beaver Dams or
traping. '

Michael Harney Deputy Mayor




